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The mandate of this group was to study how to adopt the “H.263+” enhancement features into H.320 terminals, and draft documents for proposal primarily within Q.11 as the method of such adoption.


As reported in the report on Q.15 activities at the Geneva meeting (Q15-F-01), appropriate revisions to H.320, H.221, H.230 and H.242 were drafted and have reached “determined” status.  The drafts of these revisions will be reviewed at the upcoming Q.11 meeting in Turino Italy 17-20 November 1998.  The drafts are expected to be finalized and submitted as “white document” contributions from the Q.11 Rapporteur (Tom Geary) to SG16 in December or January for final approval at the next meeting of SG16 (planned for May 1998 in Santiago, Chile).


These documents appear to be in reasonably good shape, but close scrutiny by all concerned is encouraged, as H.320 systems will be required to abide by the resulting design.  Two issues seem particularly worth mentioning in this respect:


The precise language of the documents came under some review in Geneva, to clarify when “shall” should be used, when it may be better to say “should”, and when only “may” might be desired.  It is also important to remember things like ensuring that no normative references are made to non-normative content (e.g., normative references to Appendices I and II of H.263v2).  Further such review of the precise language is needed.


There was a discussion in Geneva regarding some confusion over the meaning of the error handling mechanisms that have been drafted for H.242.  The design for these was based on syntax and semantics found in H.245v3, but the experts available could not understand what exactly was meant in H.245.  It appears that the description of these features in H.245 is thus not as good as it should be.  This issue is the subject of a contribution that has been submitted for review by the Q15 experts in Seoul (Q15-F-42).  The understanding reached within Q.15 on these issues should be communicated to Q.11 (and probably Q.13 and Q.14).
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